
- - - - - 
This school supports the Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

The transition is complete! Back to school for everyone and isn't that 
a relief. A big thank you to all families who have supported the 
children and our school during the remote learning time. We are 
incredibly proud of the efforts made and the relationships 
strengthened. I can honestly say we are an incredibly fortunate 
community to have such hard working adaptable teachers and I 
thank them wholeheartedly on your behalf for all the work they 
have done to maintain some semblance of learning normality.  
 
We continue to follow the recommendations of the Chief Health 
Officer and the State Government as we have implemented extra 
cleaning, changed drop off and pick up conditions, as well as sadly 
not being able to have parents on site. Our pick up times are 
staggered for the next few weeks and we are operating a drive 
through pick up on the tennis courts. Parents are asked to ‘do a lap’ 
if your child isn’t ready. So far this has worked extremely well. 
Children need to know where they are leaving. 
  
Our times for staggered departure are as follows; 
From Week 9: (June 9th onward) 
 2:45pm - Foundation, Grade 2 & older siblings 
 3:00pm - Grade 1, Grade 3 & older siblings 
 3:10pm - Bus students 
 3:15pm - All remaining students 
 
We anticipate these pick up times will be in  place for the next three 
weeks. They will be reviewed for Term 3 with advice and regulations 
constantly changing. 

 

CALENDAR 
JUNE 2020  
Mon 8 Public Holiday – Queen’s Birthday 
Tue 9 Gr 3 – 6 Students resume Face to Face Learning 
Fri 26 Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 
  
JULY 2020  
Mon 13 First Day Term 3 
Fri 17 Foundation 2021 Enrolments Close 
    

NEWSLETTER  
MASS TIMES 

Please note that Masses have been suspended 
until further notice.  

Sunday Mass with the Bishop can be live streamed 
at 

 https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

Make sure to follow our school Facebook page 
to stay up to date with the latest news! 
facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/  

Foundation 2021 

Enrolments Open Now 
Visit our website for more information 



We are aware that some families will not have had the opportunity to buy new winter uniform items. Whilst it is our preference 
that students wear the correct Term 2 winter uniform, we understand that some students may need to wear their summer or PE 
uniform over the next few weeks. Our uniform shop is available for Flexischool purchases and items will be sent home with 
students each Friday afternoon. 
  
Term 3 will resume with students meeting the winter uniform expectations of the school. Please contact your child’s classroom 
teacher if you have any challenges regarding access to uniform items.     
 
Advice from the Catholic Education Office after carrying out our own risk assessment gives us the opportunity to have tours 
reinstated at school for prospective enrollments. We will offer tours in the final week of Term 2 and in the first week of Term 3. 
Tours must be pre booked and outside school hours. Please spread the word if you have friends or family considering enrolment 
for next year and keep an eye on our Facebook page for future updates.  
 
Again thanks everyone for your support, patience and good will throughout the unprecedented times. 
 

Paul Wilkinson  
Principal 
 

 
 

A FEW REMINDERS FROM OUR CURRENT GUIDELINES: 
 

 IF CHILDREN ARE UNWELL - Parents must be advised that any child who comes to school feeling unwell or becomes 
unwell during the school day, they (or the emergency contact person) will be called to collect that child. 

 WATER BOTTLES – drinking fountains are not to be used by students. Each child should bring water from home. 

 RESTRICTED ACCESS TO SCHOOL BY ADULTS – The Department of Health insists that no adult- parents, non-enrolled 
youths, visitors - is to enter the school unless necessary or in an emergency. Adults should not be permitted to go 
beyond the Reception area. 

 
 

 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 

  

Catholic Identity 
 

ACCESS TO MASS AND TO CHURCHES 
There are many options for Mass online, including: 
*  http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand          *   https://melbournecatholic.org.au/Mass     *   www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass 
The Bishop is also live streaming Mass on Sunday mornings via the diocesan website: www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 
On free to air TV, Mass for You at Home is broadcast at 6.00am every Sunday, Channel 10 

 

 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
Many children borrowed extra books or have just had books at home for a longer period of time, so it would be 
appreciated if everyone could have a good look for all of their books and return them to the library. Thank you. – Sue 
Johns (Librarian) 
 



SEASONS FOR GROWTH 
In Term 3, Holy Rosary will be running it's Seasons for Growth program. This program is 
run by Bianca Schmidt and Sue Johns and is beneficial for students who have been 
affected by any form of grief, loss or major change. If you would like more information 
or would be interested in enrolling your child, please contact Bianca in the office 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
 
HOW AM I LEAVING SCHOOL TODAY? 
Due to restrictions entering school grounds, parents/carers are asked to discuss with their child/ren where they will be leaving 
school and where they will be met. A staff member will escort children to the exits. 

 
 
 
 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Emmy Manson, Aubrey Niven & Madeline Gibbons. 
Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

          
 

          
 
 
 

 Students of the Week 

FBG Nate Bain 
 & Arlie Brown 

FJO Leila Pellegrino  
& Sam Gibbons 

1BW Miley Ellerton 

1DC Maitilda Kearns 

2MC Bella Holland 

2LC Delilah Boland 



 
P&F NEWS  

 

UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 
Due to current restrictions, the Uniform Shop will not be open for visitors on Friday mornings. Parents are encouraged to place 
any uniform orders through Flexischools, or where necessary, cash orders via the Office. Holy Rosary school staff will then pack 
the orders ready to go home with students each Friday. 
A current price list can be found on PAM or the school website.  
 
CANTEEN  
 

DUE TO UNFORSEEN CIRCUMSTANCES THERE WILL BE NO CANTEEN THIS FRIDAY! 
All orders already placed on Flexischools will be refunded. 

 
Our canteen will be back up and running next Friday 19th June, for all students! Our updated menu is attached to this newsletter, 
or can be found on the school website and PAM.  
 
There will be a few changes to the normal process to help keep people safe. Changes include:  

 Disposable paper bags (for lunches) and cups (for smoothies) – please keep your reusable bags at home.  You do not 
currently need to supply a paper bag,  these will be supplied through the canteen. 

 Ordering via flexischools only (no cash) – instructions are attached to today’s newsletter for those who are new to the 
system. 

 No window sales – all items must be pre-ordered (including snacks). Snack Foods will be delivered to the child’s class 
with their lunch.  

 No Frozen items – these are temporarily unavailable.   
 New Item – we have added a new snack item while frozen items are unavailable. Donkey Drops (Rum Balls) are now on 

the menu for $1.  Yum!  
 No parent volunteers – thanks to our lovely staff for helping out for the remainder of this term! 

We may need to make other changes in the coming weeks as we adjust to our new “normal” so please check back in the newsletter 
each week for any updates.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
School Banking has been temporarily paused since 23 March 2020. Commonwealth Bank have been continually monitoring the 
situation and will advise when the program will recommence. However, it is likely that, due to restrictions on visitors and 
volunteers in the school, that the program may not resume this Term.  
In the meantime, the Commonwealth bank have created Start Smart Parent Resources, to assist parents and carers in improving 
their children’s money management skills. These free, short videos and worksheets, can be accessed from home and are designed 
to give students the confidence and skills to make smart decisions about money. 
 
 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 





 


